Meeting of the Fulton County Commissioners — Tuesday, March 13, 2018
8:30 a.m. at the Commissioners' Office

Present: Commissioner Ulsh, Commissioner McCray and Commissioner Lynch

The Commissioners opened their meeting with prayer and recited the Pledge of Allegiance to the Fiag.

Motion by Commissioner McCray to approve the minutes of the Tuesday, March 6, 2018 meeting. All in
favor,

Motion by Commissioner McCray to approve the Accounts Payable dated March 12, 2018 in the amount
of $75,113.69. Allin favor.

Fund 100 General Fund 63,191.17

Manual Checks $0.00

TOTAL GENERAL FUND $63,191.17
Fund 201 Liquid Fuels 1,843.24
Fund 211 Independent Living 618.27
Fund 235 Law Library 5,844.48
Fund 238 911 276.96
Fund 240 Hazmat 42.64
Fund 243  Offender Supervision 1,004.86
Fund 256 Domestic Relations 296.55
Fund 348 Building Construction 588.21
Fund 801 Pass thru Funds 1,407.31

TOTAL ALL FUNDS $75,113.69

Motion by Commissioner Ulsh to approve Payroll dated March 16, 2018 in the amount of $111,543.39.
All in favor.

Motion by Commissioner Lynch to endorse a Proclamation designating April as “Pennsylvania 811 Safe
Digging Month”. All in favor.

Motion by Commissioner McCray to endorse a Letter of Support to the Licking Creek Township
Supervisors for their Multimodal Funding Grant Application being submitted to the Pennsylvania
Department of Transportation. All in favor.

Motion by Commissioner McCray to endorse a Letter of Support to the Thompson Township Supervisors
for their Multimodal Funding Grant Application being submitted to the Pennsylvania Department of
Transportation. All in favor.

The Commissioners met with a concerned Wells Tannery Citizen regarding an event that is slated to be
held on the Abandoned Turnpike Trail April 27-29" named bEARTHday Bash Arts. After research the
Board of Commissioners learned the Southern Alleghenies Conservancy Board approved this activity
after the Organizer presented them with a proposal. The Conservancy approved it based on specific
guidelines that were addressed with the Organizer and he agreed to them. The Board of Commissioners
also met with one of the local members, Seleen Shives as she is the Secretary for the Southern



